



The Ridgeway, St. Albans, Hertfordshire. AL4 9NX

Telephone: 01727 799560

Email: admin@sandringham.herts.sch.uk Website: www.sandringham.herts.sch.uk

Letter No: 003/2022

2nd September 2022

Headteacher: Alan Gray, M.Sc., F.R.S.A.
Deputy Headteacher: Caroline Creaby, BA, M.Ed., Ed.D.
Deputy Headteacher: Mark Nicholls, BA (Hons)

Dear Parents/Carers,

Year 11 Extended Learning Day, Wednesday 28th September – Parental Consent

Our Extended Learning Day Programme (ELD) for Year 11 will commence with our first ELD on Wednesday 28th September. We know that ELDs provide a great opportunity for us to work with students as they prepare for their GCSE and vocational exams and qualifications throughout this year.

With this in mind, this year our ELDs will focus on exam preparation. Whilst this will consist of sessions on study skills, revision techniques and effective planning, it is as equally important to equip students with the tools and confidence to face the challenges ahead of them. Therefore, we are committed to providing opportunities for wellbeing and mindfulness.

I am also conscious that due to the global pandemic, students have missed a number of opportunities to engage in activities beyond the classroom setting with peers across the year group. Therefore, on Wednesday 28th September we will be taking Year 11 to Willen Lake, Milton Keynes to take part in a number of land and water-based activities. We will be using this opportunity to provide team and relationship building opportunities as well as helping students to recognise the importance that recreation has when working under pressure. This ELD coincides with the running of the GCSE Geography Field Trip. As such, if your child studies Geography they will be away on that residential experience in place of this activity.

The water-based activities will be supervised by qualified instructions and lifeguards at Aquaparcs. As this is seen as an adventurous activity, we are required to collect discreet permission for your child to take part in this activity. The permission form can be completed via this link - https://forms.gle/2tSSMWQSsh5rA1gY9. I would ask for you to complete the permission form by **Wednesday 14**th **September**. If we do not receive consent from you, your child will not be able to participate in the water-base activities.

















Students will be travelling to and from Willen Lake by coach. The start and end time of the school day will not differ to any other day. It is expected that all students arrive at school in their **Sandringham School PE kit** but should also bring with them:

- Appropriate swimwear
- Towel
- A change of clothes suitable for outdoor activities and all weathers
- Sun cream
- Goggles and a swim hat (optional items, depending on students' preference)
- Packed lunch students will be unable to purchase food at the venue

If your child usually receives free school meals and would like to have a packed lunch provided, please let us know.

The cost of all ELD activities are covered through parental voluntary contributions. Over the coming weeks you will receive a communication about this. The ability to deliver opportunities throughout the year is reliant on contributions being received. Therefore, we would be most grateful if you are able to make your voluntary contribution where possible.

Yours sincerely,

Mark Allday Assistant Headteacher